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Monmouth Town Council        
Market Hall 
Priory Street 
Monmouth NP25 3XA 
  
Tel: 01600 715662 
Email: townclerk@monmouth.gov.uk  

www.monmouth.gov.uk 
 

Ms Val Lloyd 
Chair, Petitions Committee 
National Assembly for Wales 
Cardiff Bay 
Cardiff 
CF99 1NA                                                                                                                 

      15th October 2009 
 
Dear Ms Lloyd,  
 
 
Thank you for your invitation to reply and for all the work so far with our petition. 
 
The Community Affairs Committee is pleased to give its views on the letters you received 
from the District Manager of jobcentre Plus S.E. Wales and the Deputy Minister for Skills. 
We certainly would wish you to ‘discuss the matter further’, as suggested by Mr Ian H 
Williams. 
 
Jobcentre Plus’s priority ‘to provide the full range of services in a proper environment’, is 
admirable. Unfortunately, the intention is not materialising as far as Monmouth is 
concerned. 
 
 At Abergavenny, for instance, the increasing pressure on facilities seems to be hampering 
the most basic support of jobseekers who may have used much of the day trying to reach 
them. For example a middle-aged lady, attempting to ‘sign-on’ for the first time in her life, a 
stranger to Abergavenny and in urgent need of the toilet because of an illness that was 
becoming acute, was refused the use of the lavatory!  A young man who was doing his 
best to apply for a job and get his paperwork sorted in time to catch the post after his 
interview, asked to photocopy his CV. He was refused. 
 
The environment at the centralised Jobcentres may be intended to safeguard the ‘Health 
and Safety requirements of the staff and customers’, but there are consequent problems 
for Monmouth’s One Stop Shop staff. The ‘free customer access phone’ is very well used. 
Callers are often stressed and frustrated, and staff are sometimes faced with accusations 
and questions that they have no power to deal with. (One Stop Shop Staff are keen to say 
they think the service is better than nothing, but they feel unhappy to be put in the position 
of being unable to help.) They specify that anxiety levels are raised due to the completely 
public space where Jobseekers have to discuss their personal issues over the phone.  
 
These are the people who need face to face help from trained experts.  
 
 



To state that Abergavenny, Ross and Coleford are ‘easily accessible’ is very hard for 
Monmouth jobseekers to accept. The bus service is very sparse indeed. 
 
This committee feels obliged to persist with reporting the distress of local jobseekers, 
particularly because, the problems seem relatively solvable in these very difficult times: 
manning the fully serviced interview room once a week, with trained personnel (backed by 
local volunteers who still offer their service, if required) 
 
Since the closure decision, £1.7 billion extra funding has been allocated across the UK. 
Meanwhile the Minister for Work and Pensions has called for longer opening hours, 
maximising space, taking certain services out to customers in the community and 
promises a flexible approach. 
 
Although we understand that this is not a devolved issue, your help in discovering if any of 
these are actually happening would be truly appreciated by Monmouth jobseekers. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Councillor Mrs Anthea Dewhurst 
 Chair, Community Affairs Committee Monmouth Town Council 






















